
Report Meeting Project Partners 'New building for ENT DEPARTMENT HASHIM 

WELFARE HOSPITAL & MATERNITY ' in WOKING / UK 

Chairman PAKISTAN-Hilfe zur Selbsthilfe e. V. in a meeting with the Board of Hashim Welfare 

Hospital Appeal and some donors in WOKING / UK on April 14, 2018 briefed about his findings from 

the aid program construction ENT DEPARTMENT & MATERINTY HASHIM WELFARE HOSPITAL 

carried out in March 2018 and his proposal for the way ahead. 

The aim of the meeting was to advise the Pakistani partner to change the planning, personnel and material 

conditions of the project in such a way, that the planned new construction will follow standards that meet 

the structural and hygienic requirements for a hospital with a planned lifespan of approx 40 years. 

  

 

The project partners have agreed that: 

1. after the consent of the planning architect to be obtained by Hashim Welfare Hospital Appeal, the 

chairman Pakistan-Hilfe zur Selbsthilfe e.V. in June 2018 revises and complets the planning documents 

in cooperation with the architects office in ISLAMABAD; 

2. depending on the funds available for the project, at least the construction management will be entrusted 

to a qualified specialist, better still the entire realization to an experienced team; 

3. in the new building techniques are applied, which ensure a healthy indoor climate; 

4. valuable materials available from PAKISTAN or purchased in GERMANY, which ensure the desired 

standard, are used; 

5. and last, that in the realization of the project not a quick completion, but the quality of construction has 

priority. 

Chairman Hashim Welfare Hospital Appeal and Chairman PAKISTAN –Hilfe zur Selbsthilfe e.V. are 

expected to launch the next steps in the project in July 2018 in PINDI HASHIM on the basis of the revised 

planning documents. 
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